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Ron 
Williamson 

YOU AREN’T DREAMING   

   We are actually planning to go back to our favorite 
place, El Jebel Shrine!  We are finally able to welcome 
you back.  We have some great activities planned for the 
summer and by September, if all continues to go well, we 
will be back for our first face to face meeting in a year and 
a half.  We are so excited to see everyone!   

SOCIAL HOUR     SOCIAL HOUR     SOCIAL HOUR    

   Let’s get together for a Social Hour to welcome every-
one back to the Shrine!  Please join us at the Shrine on 
June 4, 2021, 5 p.m. to 7 p.m. for our first Social Hour.  
We will be in the member’s lounge.  Join us for a cocktail 
or soda and some friendly conversation then head out to 
dinner.  

   Our first parade for this year will be Johnstown on June 
5.  Following the parade, we have been invited to attend a 
cornerstone laying at the Johnstown YMCA.  We hope 
everyone is as ready to get out as we are and we hope you 
will join us on June 26 for a Ceremonial and Mexican Fi-
esta complete with margaritas, Mexican food and a piñata 
loaded with goodies.  Looking forward to having several 
new Nobles join El Jebel.   

   Our second parade for this year will be Brush on July 3.  
Remember those folks along the parade route in Brush 
like to play with water balloons and fire hoses so be pre-
pared.  Several of us will be in Houston for Imperial Ses-
sion on July 3 so take lots of pictures to share with us. 

  We are going to try something new this year.  On July 
24, we invite you to join us for an Official Visit with the 
Northeast Shrine Club and the Morgan County Shrine 
Club in Sterling.  We will go up on Saturday, and spend 
some time with our Nobles and Ladies in the northeast 
part of the state.  We will enjoy some time with them in 
the afternoon and dinner will be provided by the 4-H 
Club. On Sunday, we will have breakfast with them and 
head home.  More information in this month’s Red Fez. 

  Lady Karri and Lady Robyn would like to invite all of 
the Ladies of El Jebel to join them for a Ladies Luncheon 
on July 31.  They are so excited to announce their speaker 
for this year will be Madelyn Hubbs, 2019-2020 National 
Patient Ambassador, Shriners Hospitals for Children. La-
dies be sure to get this date on your calendars.  More in-
formation to follow. 

  In August, we would encourage everyone to join us at 
CSSA in Oklahoma City.  Competitions, parades and lots 
of fun.  Also, Save the Date – August 28 - The Grand 
Lodge of Colorado is going to do a Cornerstone Laying at 
El Jebel Shrine.  Come out and help us celebrate!  

  Please continue to get your vaccinations, stay safe and 
healthy, we will see you all at the summer activities.   We 
are looking forward to FUN ‘N 21! 
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Jay Bobick 

 MASK, NO MASK, YOUR CHOICE 

   At last, the time is coming to put our masks aside and 
get on with having a return to a “normal’ life.  Many 
Americans are still not vaccinated against the now fa-
mous virus but, the Nation is getting there.  Colorado has 
basically removed mask requirements in most cases and 
have left decisions to businesses.  Some have dropped the 
requirement, others have not.  Our offices are open to 
those without masks.  Hopefully, we will soon be having 
meetings again at our Temple.  Other Masonic Bodies are 
gradually starting to meet in person again.  While the epic 
pandemic is fading, it is doubtful that we will never for-
get it.  Surely, the mask makers will not.  So frame your 
mask, hang it on the wall, and think of good times to 
come. 

   Our May ZOOM Meeting took place on Monday, 10 
May with IS Ron Williamson, Potentate, opening the 
meeting at 7:03 pm with 46 nobles attending.  Jim Oliver, 
Chaplain, gave an invocation, Noble Nils Nordberg sang 
the National Anthem, and Jim Dawkins, High Priest & 
Prophet, led all in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of 
our Nation.  IS Ron called on Chuck Petersen, Master of 
Ceremonies, who welcomed our Past Potentates, Illustri-
ous Sirs Jim Fitzpatrick, Ron Cosens, Tony Dattilo, Jim 
Stewart, Ed Rendon, Dennis Proctor, Matt Raia, Rich 
Silver, Joe Kent, and Past Imperial Chaplain Greg Rin-
done.  IS Brian Carter, Al Kaly Past Potentate was with 
us as well.  Rich Silver, PP, Treasurer, reported on El 
Jebel’s financial status summary, stating that there were 
no unusual expenses or items and summarized the finan-
cial balances, profit and loss.  It was moved, seconded, 
and approved to accept the Report.  Jay Bobick, Record-
er, reported that our current membership is regular 790, 
associate 39, for a total of 829.  The current dues delin-
quency nobles are 46, 5.5 percent of our membership.  It 
was moved, seconded, and approved to accept the Report.   

   Greg Rindone, Trustee, presented the Building Update.  
Our occupancy is just above 80 percent and Fuller is 
working to fill vacant suites but there are no applicants 
given the current situation.  Saturday there will be build-
ing exterior work done.  Any volunteers will be gratefully 
accepted.  Panorama will be doing landscaping as well.  
The Florence (History) Room is progressing, and photos 
are needed for the 2nd floor walls.  Contact any Trustee 
about your items.   

   IS Ron Williamson introduced our guest speak-
er, Arletta Duke, a Shrine Child.  Arletta, at 8 years old, 
suffered a gunshot wound and was told she would never 
walk again.  Her father knew a Shriner who introduced 
Arletta to the Greenville, SC Clinic.  Dr. Meyers said he 

could help her walk again.  She had 13 surgeries before 
18 years old.  The Bright procedure was used to help her 
leg to grow, and it worked.  Arletta then talked about the 
holistic care the Shriners Hospital provided to all the chil-
dren; schooling, church, socializing, that made life worth 
living.  Parents, doctors, staff taught the value of giving 
back.  Arletta had paralysis early in her treatment.  One 
example of giving she discussed was a Shriner that 
prayed with her and took her to Sunday School that gave 
her the power to endure the pain and treatments.  Her first 
hospital stay was three months.  Later, in school, she be-
came a cheerleader and continued this activity throughout 
her school years.  The whole experience was so great that 
her 16-year-old brother wanted to volunteer at a Shriners 
Hospital!  The Potentate and all thanked Arletta for her 
inspiring story. 

IS Ron called on Mike Terry, Marshall, to announce 
events to come summarized below 

Saturday, 5 June 2021 - Johnstown Parade & Grand Lodge 
Corner Stone Laying at YMCA Johnstown 

Saturday, 26 June 2021 - Ceremonial followed by  

Mexican Fiesta, Highlands Temple 

Saturday, 24 July 2021 - Official Visit in Sterling.  May stay 
over the night before at the Ramada Inn, $69 

Saturday, 31 July 2021 - Ladies Luncheon, Highlands Tem-
ple.  IS Joe Kent and Lady Carrie will join IS Ron and La-

dy Robyn as they were unable to have their  

luncheon in 2020. 

 

   IS Ron recognized Nobles that have been El Jebel 
members for 20 years: Linn Armstrong, Michael Briscoe, 
Dooley Gehr, Alvin Grose,  John Harrington, Robert 
Kerr, George Leyh, Robert Patten, James Sheridan, 
Rocky Teter, Wayne Wells, and G. Allyn Wind.  IS Ron 
then recognized Nobles that have been El Jebel members 
for 25 years: Gerald Clarke, David Cox, Jarold Creech, 
Robert Eurich, Ed Hamm, John Harris, Robert Hoblit, 
Larry Lombard, James Morris, Stephen Munsinger, John 
Nicolette, Robert Porter, Ed Richards, Greg Rindone, 
George Roberts, Gregory Springer, Bruce Squires, James 
Thoeming, and Aristedes Zavaras. 

    Don Strand, Deputy Chief Aide, recognized the IS Ed 
Rendon, PP, Daraja President for a presentation.  IS Ed 
gave a brief history and facts about the Daraja to include 
defining the Arabic word “Daraja” meaning bicycle or 
small motorcycle.  The Unit started in 1963 by two no-
bles with bicycles.  In 1965, the Potentate sanctioned the 
unit with 23 members.  In 1970, they switched to motor-
cycles and have gone through growth of various cycles.   

Continued on page 15 
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 Phone (303) 455-3470  Fax: (303) 458-8849 

Red Fez Articles—director@eljebel.org 

THE RED FEZ 

Desktop Edition 2021-6 

Illustrious Sir Ron Williamson 

Potentate 
 

ELECTED DIVAN 

Ken Jones, Chief Rabban 

Grady Carter, Assistant Rabban 

Jim Dawkins,  High Priest & Prophet 

Doug Kelley, Oriental Guide 

Rich Silver, P.P.  , Treasurer   

Jay Bobick , Recorder Emeritus 

 

APPOINTED DIVAN 

 Ron Dunsmore , 1st Ceremonial Master 

 Perry Mittler, 2nd Ceremonial Master 

 Mike Terry, Marshal 

 John Titterington , Captain of the Guard 

 Bill Brassette, Outer Guard 

 David Dorn, Director 

 Jim Oliver , Chaplain Emeritus 

 

LIVING PAST POTENTATES 

Robert G. Van Male (1988) 

Thomas D. Palmer (1989) 

Jack D. Patten (1990) 

Richard E. Williams (1993) 

Amer Plaisted (1994) 

Dr. David Powell (1997) 

Jim Lear (1998) 

Michael G. Severe (1999) 

Jim Fitzpatrick (2000) 

Ron Cosens (2003) 

Richard Karns (2004, 2005) 

Clint Dexter (2006) 

Tony Dattilo (2007) 

Fred Taylor (2008) 

Jim Stewart (2009) 

Ed Rendon (2010) 

Dennis Proctor (2011) 

Jim Long (2012) 

Matthew Raia (2013) 

Phil Hause (2014) 

Michael Trevathan (2015) 

Larry Clark (2016) 

Rich Silver (2017, 2018) 

Bobby Marner (2019) 

Joe Kent (2020) 

 

PUBLICATION STAFF 

Jim & Judy Taylor , Photographer 

Tony Dattilo, P.P. Feature Writer 

Subscriptions are available to members.  
Call the office  303-455-3470 if you would 

like a copy mailed to you each month for an 
annual fee of $15.00 

There was a friend whose heart was good 

  He walked with men and understood 

  His was a voice that spoke with cheer,  And 
felt like music on the ear 

His was a smile men loved to see;  His 
was a hand that asked no fee for friendli-
ness or kindness done. And now that he 

has journeyed on,  His is a fame that nev-
er ends,  He leaves behind uncounted 

friends 

Passed thru the Unseen Portals 

In Memoriam  

“Our beloved Brethren live on in a new and 

more glorious life and service. We carry 

their influence in our lives and their memo-

ries in our hearts. They are not forgotten.” 

 

James W. Aycock, Jr. PGM 

Dwight R. Langland 

Herbert G. Schillereff 

Henry L. Strauss 

Wellie D. Tomlinson 
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2021 Calendar of Events 

All dates are tentative  

 

June 

4      Social Hour 

5      Johnstown Parade 

26  Mexican Fiesta 

 

July 

3      Brush Parade 

4-8  Imperial Session—Houston 

24    Official Visit—Sterling 

31    Ladies Luncheon 

 

August 

14      Wheat Ridge Parade & Picnic 

18-21  CSSA-Oklahoma City 

28      Corner Stone Laying 

 

September 

11 Arvada Parade 

13 Stated Meeting/Ladies Program/Chili Cookoff 

18  Walk for Love-Denver 

25  Parade at Eastern Star Masonic Retirement Campus 

El Jebel Shrine  emails 
Recorder—recorder@eljebel.org 

Treasurer—treasurer@eljebel.org 

Accounting—director@eljebel.org 

Red Fez—director@eljebel.org 

Calendar—director@eljebel.org 

Points—points@eljebel.org 

Donations 
Transportation Fund                                             in Memory of 

Robert & Cynthia Gagnon                           Donation 

Chris & Judy Weymouth                             Ron Dunsmore 

Chris & Judy Weymouth             Steve Tucker, P.P. 

Fritz Cramblit Estate                    Donation 

Dennis & Judy Proctor                 Boyd Seefeldt 

Dennis & Judy Proctor                 Earnest West 

Dennis & Judy Proctor                  Steve Tucker, P.P. 

Dennis & Judy Proctor                  Ron Dunsmore 

Dennis & Judy Proctor                  Gary Loberg 

Dennis & Judy Proctor                Geary Senter 

Dennis & Judy Proctor                Norman O’Kelly 

Dennis & Judy Proctor                Orace “Tom” Beach 

Dennis & Judy Proctor                Robert Cooper 

Phyllis Campbell                          Dwight Langland 

Dune Buggy Patrol                      Gary Loberg 

Renee Tedford                             Gary Loberg 

Dale & Judy Pralle                       Gary Loberg 
 

Shriners Hospitals for Children     In Memory of 

Dick Welle                                                                             Monthly Donation 

Renee Tedford                                             Ron Dunsmore 

Provost Guard                                                                       Ron Dunsmore 

Gary & Lanna Gosage                Mona Johnson 

Gary & Lanna Gosage                Steve Tucker, P.P. 

Gary & Lanna Gosage                John Kesig 

Gary & Lanna Gosage                                 Ron Dunsmore 

Gary & Lanna Gosage                Gary Loberg 

Patty Dunsmore                          Steve Tucker, P.P. 

Patty Dunsmore                          Gary Loberg 

Patty Dunsmore                          Norm O’Kelly 

Fred & Gloria Vallier                                                Ron Dunsmore 

Ellen Ehlers                                                    Ron Dunsmore 

 

Operating Fund                                                                 In Memory of 

Vic & Esther Adelgren                                   Gary Loberg 

Paul & Lynne Altimier                 Gary Loberg 

Membership Report 

Total Membership  (with Associates)  

826 
1-Associated 

                      5-Expired 

 

Red Fez subscriptions are available  

to members.   

 

Call the office at  

303-455-3470 if you would like a copy 
mailed to you each month for an  

annual fee of $15.00 
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 COVID restrictions being lifted are cause to celebrate.  How-
ever, the month of June brings us a few special days. 
  

Shriners International Awareness Day (June 6) - In 1876, 
the Imperial Council, the original governing body of the 
Shriners fraternity, was founded. To honor this important mile-
stone in Shriners history, Shriners International has declared 
June 6 as Shriners International Awareness Day.  The governor 
of Colorado has also signed a proclamation recognizing 
Shriners awareness day on June 6, 2021. 
 

Flag Day (June 14) - Commemorates the adoption of 
the flag of the United States on June 14, 1777, by resolution of 
the Second Continental Congress.  Over 100 years later, in 
1916, President Woodrow Wilson marked the anniversary of 
that decree by officially establishing June 14 as Flag Day. 
 

Father’s Day (June 20) Founded in Spokane, Washington at 
the YMCA in 1910 by Sonora Smart Dodd.  The first celebra-
tion was in the Spokane YMCA on June 19, 1910. Her father, 
the Civil War veteran William Jackson Smart, was a single 
parent who raised his six children there.  In 1966, President 
Lyndon B. Johnson issued the first presidential proclamation 
honoring fathers, designating the third Sunday in June 
as Father's Day. 
 

St John Baptist Day (June 24) – The birthday of one of Ma-
sonry’s patron saints. Also marks the summer solstice, when 
nature attains the zenith of light and life and joy.  The Gospel 
of Saint John is considered the most Masonic of the Gospels 
because its central theme is LIGHT. 
 

Our values as Masons and Shriners are integrated in these spe-
cial days.  Celebrate, enjoy but most of all BE PROUD TO BE 
A MASON and SHRINER!  
 

Along with Lady Marlene, we wish you a wonderful June and 
good health throughout the month. 
 
 
 

Fun and Fraternity, 
Ken Jones 
Chief Rabban 

Greetings 
and 

Happy June! 
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Pipe Band 

By Kent Burns 

 

   May was a wonderful month!  And one of the busiest 
months of late, reminiscent of those times fifteen or so 
years ago when the Band was busy all the time (200+ per-
formances a year).  Most of the month’s performances 
were for veterans, starting with two Honor Flights and 
ending with the Memorial Day weekend.  However, the 
highlight of the entire month – and most likely the entire 
year – was the second Honor Flight of the month which 
we played as RP&B with the cadets of the AFA Drum and 
Bugle Corps.  We started the day warming up with them 
in a parking lot near the American Legion building in Au-
rora.  We then used the performance for their “burger 
burn” (catchy name for a picnic) as a rehearsal for the 
Honor Flight later that evening.  There was a car show 
(similar to the English Car Show we play every mid-
September in Arvada) and a great band called Scarecrow 
Revival (which I would highly recommend seeing).  The 
Legion then fed us hamburgers with the usual trimmings. 

   When they designed DIA, I doubt if acoustics (or lack 
thereof) were in the design specs.  But somehow the fin-
ished product resulted in a venue with the best acoustics 
we have ever played.  This show ranks up there with the 
notorious Lee “No-show” Greenwood performance and 
the Honor Flight performance following Tartan Day sev-
eral years ago (both with the cadets) as the best and most 
memorable for the Band.  We had the day recorded and 
made into a DVD, just like the one for our halftime per-
formance for the Steelers/Broncos AFC championship 
game of January, 2006.  Some of it can also be found on 
YouTube under Red, Plaid, and Blue ~ The Instruments 
of War. 

   The band never accepts money for performances con-
nected with veterans.  We play for the return of every 
Honor Flight (of which there are at least four a year) and 
have done so for fifteen years.  The debt Americans owe 
our veterans can never be paid in full.  The Honor Flights 
are an acknowledgment of that debt and but a tiny install-
ment against it.  We are honored to be a part of them.  
There is a rumor going around there will be a special on 
this Honor Flight on Channel 20, KDTV Sunday, 3 June 
2017 at 2130 (that’s 9:30 pm for some).  Might want to 
check local listings – sorta sounds like a sign-off of some 
late night TV show!  (But then, since it is the regular news 
at that time, don’t be disappointed if the Flight is only 
briefly mentioned.) 

   Knowing there would be a crowd, we invited a lovely 
young lady to join us as an Irish step-dancer.  Renae Mar-
shall can dance to anything and everything, and she "wow
-ed” the crowd with some really fancy steppin’!  We are 
hoping to have more performances this summer at which 
she can dance for everyone before she goes off to Loyola 
of Chicago this fall. 

   The good weather we hoped for almost deserted us at 

the Greeley High School Graduation.  The clouds  

portended heavy rain (or maybe even some of that solid 
stuff) but we escaped getting wet – albeit just barely.  
However, as soon as we were done, the rain started.  
Don’t know how the graduation fared – we were long 
gone by then. We finished the Memorial Day weekend 
(and our busy month of May) with two performances on 
Memorial Day.  The first was a VFW memorial at Little-
ton Cemetery and then over to Ketring Park for a similar 
memorial at the WWII Memorial.  That one was particu-
larly heart-warming as there was a WWII veteran there 
over 100-years-old who had been on Iwo Jima. 

   While we all should hold our veterans in the highest 
esteem, one of the speakers made a great point, and one 
rarely mentioned.  The families of these heroes are very 
often overlooked.  Even as we honor the veterans on their 
“days,” we forget their families.  Therefore, for the fami-
lies, I would suggest:  They endured the uncertainty asso-
ciated with war, although not the immediate danger.  
They endured the agony of loss of loved ones, although 
not that of wounds.  They endured the loneliness of death 
of loved ones, although not that felt in a foxhole on a bat-
tleground.  They should be remembered for their sacrific-
es as well, if only by acclimation. 

   In the meantime, the Band is still working toward im-
proving our craft.  We can be found almost every Thurs-
day evening at the Shrine Center at 1900, should any be 
interested in joining our group. 

Radops  

By Michael Marcus 

 
 
 
 
 
2021 Officers: 

Sam Wittner (KØSLW) – President 
Michael Marcus (KDØRBA) – Vice President 
Ken Behrens (KBØYLN) – Secretary 
Rich Wall (WR1CH) – Treasurer 

 
Radops Next In-Person Meeting:  
Our next scheduled in-person meeting will be held on 
Monday, May 24, 2021 in the 2nd floor meeting room at 
the Shrine building!!! These meetings begin promptly at 
7:00pm and are held on the fourth Monday of each month, 
September through April with the exception of December. 
We are holding a meeting in May 2021 as there are 5 
Mondays. 
 
Radops Weekly On The Air Meetings: 
The Radops weekly on the air meetings (a.k.a. Sunday 
Night Nets) are held every Sunday evening at 7:00pm on 
146.985 MHz. We also have an EchoLink node K0FEZ-R 
available on the our 2 meter repeater. Please join us if you 
are a licensed Ham Radio operator. Otherwise, feel free to 
listen to our weekly meetings. 



 

8 

 Western CO Shrine Club 

By Steve Thomas 

  Western Colorado Shrine Club met again on 4/13/21 
back at the Grand Vista Hotel and Kassie did a fine job 
welcoming us back. The Blessing was made by our fear-
less leader Michael Briscoe and Sgt. @ Arms Chris Gies-
ler led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. We discussed may-
be some parades coming up and Bill Hirt being our new 
parade chairman. We need to start some kind of fund rais-
er. Thinking of having a raffle or something of that na-
ture. 
 Daran Mahoney is stepping into the Hospital Coordinator 
spot and starting to get his feet wet. It is going to take 
some time to get all things changed into his plan. He is 
getting it done. Western Colorado Shrine Board meeting 
was canceled in May. Hope to see y'all in June. 
   Sickness and Distress: Past President Gary Weiszbrod 
and Twila lost a grandson in a car accident near Pagosa 
Springs Colorado. Our thoughts and prayers go to all the 
family. 
 Jerald Conyers has some family helping him with his 
battle with leukemia and some heart problems. And Sky 
Fairlamb is in assisted living at Eckert Colorado. 
Thoughts, prayers and cards would be appreciated. 
   WCSC Clowns: At our April 20th meeting Gary 
Weiszbrod gave the blessing and the Pledge was led by 
fearless leader Steve Thomas. We have sold one of our 
trailers that was no longer in use and talked of the up 
coming parades. Getting the cars ready for Crawford Pio-
neer Days June 12th. 
 We also discussed a fund raiser of selling raffle tickets 
for a cash prize and I'm checking with El Jebel to see if 
we can operate on their license.  I have passed the test for 
a game manager and just need a license to attach that to. 
 WCSC Clowns met again May 18th at Davteo's in Delta 
at 1pm. Made plans for the first parade for more than a 
year, which will happen in beautiful downtown Crawford 
(That's Colorado not Texas) June 12th line up at 9am. 
Hope to see y'all there. 
   We are still taking applications for clowns. On the job 
training after a small fee of just $1000 cash in a plain 
brown bag left at my back door. 
   Tri-County: We missed our meeting in March, may take 
some time to catch up. We will have had our April meet-
ing that was moved to Devils thumb Golf Course because 
of some problems at CB's Tavern. Then that was can-
celed. 
  In May we met at RJ's Steakhouse south of Cedaredge 
CO. on the 15th at 1pm. President Scott Krebs thanked all 
those in attendance. Steve Thomas gave the Blessing and 
led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. We voted to send a 
living plant to Melanie Fairlamb and prayers for Brother 
Sky. 
  Jack Seever won the 50/50 cash prize and is using it for 
his COVID relief fund. Steve Iske won the white elephant 
prize and has to bring something more ugly and useless to 
out next meeting June 26th at CB's Tavern in Delta at 
1pm. Then we meet on July 24th after the clowns among  

 us do the Deltarado Days parade on July 24th at Da-
veto's in Delta.  At El Jebel's Zoom meeting it was noted 
that the Let me out Parade group came in 2nd place out 
of 185 entries in their category. Great job Nobles! West-
ern Colorado Noble David Van Dyke and several Nobles 
from Denver were honored for serving 15 years by Illus-
trious Sir Ron Williamson. 
 The Sportsmen's Raffle has been canceled again this 
year and looking for a replacement for fund raiser. 
 Illustrious Sir Ron asked that we all mentor a Shriner for 
better fellowship and he is open to anyone (Shriner and 
lady) who may want to speak. 
 There will be a Corner Stone setting at the Temple in 
August. 
 Hopefully just one more Zoom meeting and El Jebel will 
go back to face to face meetings. 
   Answer to last months question: WCSC Shriner who 
was a Pilot for Marine One if you guessed Floyd Keller, 
winner winner chicken dinner. He flew for Pres. Nixon, 
Ford and Carter. 
   His Crew Chief for Marine One was also a Western 
Colorado Shriner. 
   Mikie says: Stop the world, I want to get off. 



 

9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sandblasters 

By Matthew Madrid 

 

Greetings Nobles and Ladies,  

   The Sandblasters held their first outing of the year on 
May 6th at the Links Golf Course. The club had 17 mem-
bers play along with three guests. Five groups are typical-
ly difficult to fill and we thank and appreciate everyone 
who attended and hope you had fun.  

  Our next outing will be at Hyland Hills on May 
20th followed by the newly renovated City Park Golf 
course on June 10th where we plan on hosting a 19th hole 
celebration for the members. Both courses still have tee 
times available if you or a guest would like to attend.  

   The Sandblasters meet on the last Wednesday of each 
month at the Golden Corral at 11:30 AM on West Hamp-
den Ave. (River Point Shopping Center).  

Look forward to seeing you all soon.  

Dune Buggy Patrol 

By Don Weiser 

 

 

 

 

 

   It’s June and officially summer is here. I hope that all is 
well, and everyone had a great Memorial Day.                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
   Our May meeting was on ZOOM, and still, attendance 
by our members was a bit lacking. Hopefully, everyone 
has been getting the e-mail information about the ZOOM 
meetings, as there are some of our members that we have 
not seen in over a year now. Please let Don Strand know 
if you are not getting the e-mails. We also want to remind 
everyone that 2021 Shrine dues were to be paid by Janu-
ary 1. Please get those dues paid promptly.  Also, we still 
have some that have not paid their 2021 Dune Buggy 
Patrol dues. Please get those paid.                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
   Our June Dune Buggy meeting will be held by ZOOM 
on June 9th. Social time as usual, 6:30 pm; meeting at 
7:00 pm. Hopefully, everyone has read the May minutes 
that were sent out by Don Strand, so let us know if any 
changes need to be made. Have you purchased your 2020 
– 2021 El Jebel Shrine calendar yet? They are still availa-
ble at the Shrine Office, or from our Ill. Potentate Ron 
Williamson. The cost is $25.00 each, and proceeds go to 
the operating fund.                                                                                                                                        
   There are 2 or possibly 3 dune buggies currently up for 
sale. If you are interested in belonging to a great, fun 
filled unit, here is your chance to join us and get your 
buggy! All the  buggies are in very good condition and 
looking for a new Shriner home.  If interested, contact 
Don Strand at 303-799-6629 for more information.                                                                                                                                                                                                 
 Just for your information, currently, the following activi-
ties are on our schedule for this year. We have been in-
formed that there is supposed to be a Johnstown parade 
on June 5th, but we still don’t have solid information 
yet .Please stay tuned and watch for emails. We are also 
waiting for information on the Brush July 3rd parade. Im-
perial Session, Houston, July 3-8. The CSSA convention, 
Oklahoma City, August 18-21, with competitions and 
parade now scheduled.  And the SLC Walk for Love, Salt 
Lake City, September 17-18. We are working on some 
activities for this summer, such as a summer buggy run 
and luncheon, and at least one ‘Get Out Parade.                                                                                                                                                        
 Just a reminder. If you are thinking about going to CSSA 
to parade and compete, please let Don Strand know. We 
need to begin planning for the trip to Oklahoma City. 
This will include making reservations for hotel rooms. 
Sending in our registration information and fees to 
CSSA. Sending in our competition information to 
CSASMC so we are registered to compete. Do not get 
left out of the great fun on CSSA. It is only a day’s drive, 
and SOOO MUCH FUN!!! 

 

Dune Buggy Coming Events:   
                                                                                                                             
June 7th   El Jebel Shrine Zoom Meeting      
                7:00 pm                                                     
June 9th   Dune Buggy Patrol Zoom Meeting     
                Social   6:30 pm  Meeting  7:00                                                                                                                              
June 26th  El Jebel Shrine Ceremonial and                                         
                                Mexican Fiesta   
                3:00 pm Ceremonial    
                5:00 pm Mexican Fiesta   
                Highlands Masonic Temple                       

  

Watch for more email announcements 
from the DB Patrol, and updates from 
our office. 
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 EL JEBEL SPORTS CAR 

CLUB  

Caring Ladies 

By Jeanne Thompson 

   The Caring Ladies of El Jebel still are not meeting in 
person, but look forward to the day when we can once 
again greet each other and share a meal.  So far as this 
reporter knows, none of our members have been afflicted 
with this dreaded virus, and by now most, if not all, have 
received both the vaccine inoculations. Personally, I had 
very little reaction and hope this is true of the other mem-
bers. 
   When we meet again, I hope each member will bring a 
guest.  There are many Masonic and Shriner widows and 
we need to include them in our happy group.  When in-
viting a guest, let them know we are not a grief support 
group where tissues are required, but rather a group of 
fast friends who share our joys (and sometimes our wor-
ries) and laugh a lot. 
   We are widows of Free Masons and Shriners whose 
husbands were in good standing at the time of their 
deaths.  Meetings are held at 11:30 AM at the Chalet 
Restaurant, 7340 W. 38th Ave., Wheat Ridge.  The food 
is good and prices are friendly, the service is great.  After 
the meal we have a short meeting which usually ends 
with a "Word of Wisdom" or a funny story.  If you are 
interested,  please call Kay Bell (303-430-9001) for a 
reservation, or just come on over for lunch.  For more 
information, call Carolyne Irwin (303-986-3237) or 
Jeanne Thompson (303-979-6971).  If you need a ride, let 
one of us know. 
   Hoping to see you all by the end of summer, and look 
forward to hearing what you did during the quarantine.  I 
spent the time getting fatter and lazier - how about you?  

 By Paul Whannel 

  It seems the SPORTS CAR Club meetings for 2021 are 
off and running.  President Ron Cosens had our unit 
meeting on May 12th and it was a marginal success.  We 
had 6 members and 5 Ladies in attendance. All enjoyed 
an excellent buffet meal and tremendous fellowship. 
   President Ron informed us that he was planning on the 
Club having several day trips in 2021.  The second “trip” 
was held on May 23rd with the membership and guests 
meeting at the “Spur of the Moment” café in Larkspur for 
lunch and driving south to Bishop’s Castle. After a very 
enjoyable tour of the “Castle” we proceeded to 
“Quincy’s” restaurant in Florence where we enjoyed a 
filet dinner along with salad and potato.  Then homeward 
bound. “THANKS” goes to President Ron Cosens for a 
great outing. 
    We do not have the details for our June outing, but it 
will be held on June 20th and we will be going to the 
“military” museum east of Colorado Springs.  If any of 
you can join us, please contact President Ron Cosens 303
-794-4851or Secretary Greg Rindone 303-694-4052 for 
details. Remember all members along with guests are 
welcome to join us. We would love to have you join us 
even if you do not have a “Sports” car.  
    President Ron reviewed some of the other upcoming 
highlights. The Sportsmens’ Raffle has been cancelled for 
this year.  While the Covid situation is getting more 
promising, we are not completely over it at this time so 
the final parade schedule for El Jebel is not cast in con-
crete at this time. Stay tuned and be prepared to parade on 
a short notice.   
    The low participation in not only the “Sports” but the 
entire Shrine organization continues to be a major con-
cern. Please feel free to discuss with any “sports” mem-
ber or member of the El Jebel Divan personnel if you 
have any ideas/suggestions/thoughts about what needs to 
be done to improve participation.  We need your thoughts 
and ideas. 
    Our next meeting is scheduled for June 9th at the Gold-
en Corral at Hampton and Santa Fe.  Please wear your 
“Sports Shirt” since we hope to take a picture of the 
members and Ladies that will be hung in the hallway at 
El Jebel. 
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Ready—Set—Go! 

“Let’s Plan Some Fun ‘N 21” 

Here are some El Jebel fun opportunities to put on your 2021 calendar now: 

July 3-8  

Shriners International  

Imperial Session—Houston, TX 

 

 

August 18-21  

CSSA Ceremonial Convention 

Oklahoma City, OK 

December 29, 2021– January 2, 2022 

Rose Bowl Parade/Shriners Hospital for 

Children’s  Float Decoration 

Pasadena, CA 

Let’s get our El Jebel Units  

together and plan to attend as 

many of these events as possible.  

Fun, Laughter, Smiles and Fellow-

ship are the best medicine. 

 

 

 

 

 

Further details will be  

forthcoming. Your Fun and Travel Committee, Gary & Lanna 

Gosage, Chuck & Bonnie Petersen and Gloria Hull 
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Arab Patrol 
Sally Rice 

 

Clowns 
Ken “Ollie” Monaghan 
Robert “Fuzzy” Kerr 

Jim “Slapshot” Moffett 

 

Dune Buggy Patrol 
Natasja Budzitowski 
Karen Mendenhall 

Steve Hubbard 
 

Jeffco Shrine Club 
Lance Barron 
Dianne White 
Sam Wittner 

 

Legion of Honor 

Bob Stretch 

Linda Fishel 

Provost Guard 
Lori Hanegan 

 

RV Roamers 
Carol Clark 

Andy Anderson 
Glenn Lasater 

 

Radops 

Bob Aleksick 
Natasja Budzitowski 
Linda Ferguson-Cox 

Linda Fishel 
Steve Hubbard 

Bonnie Petersen 
Dave Stoner 
Sam Wittner 

 

 

 

 

Sports 

Carol Clark 

Greg Rindone 
Kathy Myers 

Jack Patten, P.P. 

 

T-Nobles 

Glenn Lasater 
William Schurr 
Byron Walker 

 

VIP’s 

Brett Hinds 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOR SALE 
Dune Buggy 

Dune Buggy once owned by P.P. Steve Tucker is For 
Sale.  It has been well maintained and has an oversized 
dual carb motor.  Only $5,000.  Contact Don Strand 
(303) 799-6629. 

 

El Jebel Shrine Coasters 

We have sets of four wooden coasters with El Jebel en-
graved in them for only $20.  Call Don Strand at (303) 
799-6629 or see him at a social function or parade.   

 

Gremlin Bells 

Gremlin Bells are used to protect motorcycle riders and 
other motorized vehicles from annoying road gremlins 
that cause accidents and mechanical failures.  These 
bells have the Shrine emblem on them and are best when 
purchased as a gift for a friend.  Only $10.  Contact Don 
Strand (303) 799-6629 or see him at a social function or 
parade.   
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WANTED: Still looking for Keystone Kop 

uniforms from members that are no longer using them or 
deceased members.  

 We are still hoping to activate this very popular parade 
unit in time for our first parade this year.. 

Many thanks to Mrs. Mary Paschall for donating her late 
husband Jim’s Keystone Kop's uniform and Fez. Jim was 
President of the Keystone Cops in 1994. 

 Anyone interested in joining this fun group, please con-
tact: 

Larry Clark P.P. 303-344-3959 

Dave Hoffman 540-419-4319 

Spencer Anderson 720-334-6246 

Don Myers 303-942-0805 

d1k1m@q.com  

Optars  

by J. & J. Taylor 

   Optars members met for a Zoom meeting on Tuesday, 
May 4th, at 7:00 p.m.  There were six people present: Jim 
& Judy T., Kim C., Ron & Robyn W., & guest Greg B.  
The normal opening happened, with prayer, pledge, ap-
proved minutes, and approved Treasurer’s report.  Guest 
Greg Birkett joined Optars after being voted in.  Jim Tay-
lor acted as the purveyor of information, as the other of-
ficers were not present. 

   Under New Business, it was decided to have a Zoom 
meeting in June and go dark in July.  We might meet in 
August; suggestions were to meet for a dinner some-
where, have a Photoshoot (with the club or on our own), 
and/or have a possible fund raiser (Kim’s idea---You’re in 
charge, Kim!)   

   Illustrious Sir Ron acted as our Divan Rep; he outlined 
the upcoming schedule for El Jebel, including parades in 
Johnstown, Brush and the Veteran’s Day in November.  
There are possible ones in Wheat Ridge, Arvada, Broom-
field and Littleton.  There will also be a special parade 
around the Veterans’ community and the Eastern Star 
complex, both in Aurora, and on the same day.  Even 
though we aren’t invited to parade with our cameras, we 
are encouraged to support these events! 

   The program this night was wonderful, with individual 
picture shows from R  & R Williamson, J & J Taylor and 
new member, Greg Birkett.  Greg’s animal pics and un-
derwater ones were outstanding.  He has had pictures 
published, like our former (deceased) President, Ron 
Dunsmore, and it is always inspiring to see these.  See the 
Optars’ Photoshoot pictures, which were shown at the 
program. 

   As mentioned before, we will meet again by Zoom 
(maybe the last time for this!) on June 1st at 7:00 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

Medical Staff 

Of El Jebel 

 

 
 
 
   On May 15th, the Medical Staff met for the second 
time in 2021 with ONLY three members and four Ladies 
attending. The attendance was disappointing. Apparently, 
the Medical Staff is not the only Unit that is experiencing 
low attendance at meetings.  In order for El Jebel to 
thrive and survive, every Noble needs to do his part by 
making a supreme effort to attend and support his Unit 
whether it is held in person or virtually. 
   Items discussed were the future of the Outreach Clinic 
and the possibility of Telemedicine Clinics becoming the 
way of the future. Telemedicine has the potential for a 
huge savings on transportation costs. 

   Since January of this year, El Jebel has spent approxi-
mately $8,000.00 on transporting twenty patients to the 
Salt Lake Hospital. Some patients went twice a month. El 
Jebel has paid for ten airline tickets and paid mileage for 
ten other patients.  

   The transportation fund has been hit hard this year be-
cause of not being able to hold any Outreach Clinics dur-
ing the past fourteen months. There have only been dona-
tions of $450.00 since the first of the year. We were for-
tunate to receive a $10,000.00 bequest, which was deeply 
appreciated. But, as we all know these types of donations 
do not happen on a regular basis. 

   Now that the CDC has relaxed restrictions and the 
COVID appears to be taking a back seat because of the 
vaccine, hopefully in September we will be able to have 
an Outreach Clinic at PSL. We miss seeing the kids! 

mailto:d1k1m@q.com
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RV Roamers  

by J. & J. Taylor 

   On Sunday, May 16th  RV Roamers and others met at 
Candlelight Dinner Playhouse for their presentation of 
“Little Women”.  There were 37 attendees from the vari-
ous groups of El Jebel, of which 16 were RV Roamers; 
Illustrious Sir Ron Williamson and his Lady Robyn also 
joined us.  

   We all had a very enjoyable long over-due get-together 
with our friends, as well as the delicious dinner, and the 
wonderful play.  We were wondering how they would 
portray this well-known story, with the limitations of 
scenery and backdrops, but they did an amazing job with 
mock-ups of an attic, Cape Cod, and even a Victorian 
dance scene.  We are always impressed with the Candle-
light ingenuity, and look forward to returning next May 
for the scheduled “Singin’ in the Rain”. 

   Since this was not a formal meeting, there were no 
minutes.  But the next scheduled get-together will be our 
“Outing” at Colorado City, from June 10th to checkout on 
June 14th.  Scott and Jannice Cromwell, our Wagonmas-
ters, have plans for this fun outing, including a visit to 
Bishop Castle.  See you soon, if not sooner! 

 

Computer Club   

By J & J Taylor 

 

 

   The Zoom meeting of the El Jebel Computer Club was 
called to order at 1:00 PM on May 11 by President Ed 
Hamm. Members present were George V., Mike W., 
Richard F., Ron & Robyn W., Ken B., Ed H. and Jim & 
Judy T.  The pledge was recited, and the minutes & 
Treasurer’s report were approved. 

   For Sickness/Health – Ken reported that Wally Moffett 
had recently died. 

   Ed is still in the process of redoing the Computer Club 
flyer for a new brochure.  Ed will ask how much Shrine 
donation is included in the price of a brick.  Richard had 
gone to Africa with his stepmother Neva. 

   Robyn asked if the Computer Club would be willing to 
make a donation to the Ladies Luncheon to pay for Wid-
ows meals.  The club voted to donate $100 for that pur-
pose.  We did not vote to go dark this summer, and will 
meet at the regular time in June, then decide on July.  We 
should check with Emit or Michael Marcus about setting 
up Zoom for the Shrine meeting. 

   Illustrious Sir Ron Williamson gave the Divan Report: 
a number of parades are still on the calendar; June 26 is 
the Ceremonial and the Mexican Fiesta at Highlands; the 
Ladies Luncheon is on July 31. 

   For “Training”, Ed presented a Video on Memory Stor-
age and discussed how a hard drive works. 

   The next Computer Club meeting, still by Zoom, will 
be held on Tuesday, June 8 at 1:00 PM.  You are wel-
come to join in---just email a note to Jim Taylor who will 
be the Zoom host, and he will email the link to you.  All 
El Jebel Nobles are welcome to join, and guests are wel-
come. 

MOTOR PATROL 

SUMMER FUN 
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El Mejdel Temple No. 47 

Daughters of the Nile                          

Carole Bolduc, PQ 

 
  
 
   

 
 
   We’re well into spring with summer ahead, and hope-
fully more days of fun events now that we are finding 
some relief from the Pandemic. We hope all of you came 
through this past trying year safely and still in good 
health. 
   El Mejdel Temple has been holding their Sessions via 
ZOOM. This technology has been very helpful and has 
allowed us to conduct business, not as usual, but close to 
it.  We are hopeful that September will bring our regular 
Session…together…at Highlands Masonic Temple. It will 
be nice to see everyone again, in person.   
   We are all looking forward to our Supreme Queen’s Vis-
it on Monday, July 26th. An invitation-flyer for this event 
is included in this issue of the RED FEZ.  Please note: 
there has been a time change….Social Hour will begin at 
4:00 pm and the Banquet will be held at 4:30 pm. Since 
our Supreme Session in Calgary, Canada was cancelled 
due to the Pandemic, this will be a long-awaited get-
together. 
   El Mejdel Temple, Daughters of the Nile, is always 
seeking new members. If you think you might be interest-
ed in joining an organization for the development of so-
cial pleasure, intellectual benefit and the endeavor to as-
sist the Shriners Hospitals for Children®, please don’t 
hesitate to speak with any of our members. They will be 
glad to supply you with the information and documents 
necessary to become a Daughter of the Nile. 
   Queen Annette Stewart and the whole of our member-
ship wish you an enjoyable summer; with fewer re-
strictions, get that Barbeque fired up! 

 

 

In 2004, the Unit voted to completely update their motor-
cycles.  These motorcycles are stored in our garage and 
anyone who is interested in joining may drive a bike in 
the garage and claim it as a unit member.  There are no 
dues but, shirts and pants are at your own expense.  All 
bikes are tuned and ready.  Currently, the Unit has six 
members. 

   Don Strand then called on Nate Alton, Drovers Presi-
dent for his presentation.  This is a Unit of horse lovers 
that originally started in 1978 and sanctioned in 1980.  
You don’t have to own or have a horse to be a member.  
The annual dues are $20, and you will need to buy your 
own unit shirt.  There were 58 members in 1988 and now 
there are 10.  Joining is easy, just contact a member and 
come to a meeting.  The unit meets the first Wednesday 
of each month at Lulu’s Restaurant in Watkins, Colorado, 
a few miles east from Denver on I-70. 

   Chuck Petersen attended the CSSA business meeting 
and reported they are now planning for the CSSA Annual 
Meeting, 18-21 August in Oklahoma City.  If you are 
planning on attending, please let Chuck and the Office 
know.  Chuck has rooms reserved but needs to confirm 
them soon.  Let him know you want one or two. 

   IS Ron announced the following events: 

Imperial Session: 3-8 July 2021- Houston (Check 

with Chuck Petersen and the Travel Committee concern-
ing attending and hotel reservations now.  Room reser-
vations are required.) 

Rose Parade Trip Update:  Chuck and Bonnie Peterse 
need your reservation now!  The Shrine Float is 55 feet 
long and will celebrate the 100th Shriners Hospitals for 
Children Anniversary and the 150th Shriners Anniversary.  
Float decoration will be 29-30 December, 8-hour shifts, 
8am to 4pm and 4pm to midnight.  The Al Malaikah 
Shriners are having a party at their Temple on 31 Dec 
ber, all El Jebel Shriners and family are invited. 
   Ron Williamson, Potentate, thanked all that attended 
the Ron Dunsmore and Gary Loberg Memorial Services 
and asked all to keep families of our lost in our prayers.  
IS Brian Carter, Al Kaly Past Potentate, announced that 
their Temple corner stone laying by Grand Lodge will be 
on 28 August and all are invited.  He then said it was a 
pleasure to join our meeting.  IS Ron then stated, hope-
fully this will be our last ZOOM monthly meeting as El 
Jebel goes dark for June, July and August thus, our next 
meeting will be on 13 September.  Please keep your Di-
van Representatives informed of your unit and club meet-
ings and events and thanks to all for attending. 

   There being no further business to come before the 
body, the meeting was adjourned at 8:22 pm, peace and 
harmony prevailing. 

 

Fraternally 

Jay 

Recorder continued from page3 
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NORTHEAST Colorado Shrine Club  

       by Jerry Wardrip, Secretary 
 
 

             

 

 

       
May 17, 2021, meeting of the                                        May 17, 2021 
Northeast CO Shrine Club                                   Outpost #1 Sterling, CO                                                                           

    
   It does not seem like it should be May already, with all 
that is going on and the pandemic restrictions we will be 
trying to participate and hope we will be able to do it all.  
We have completed our Scholarship reviews and have 
gave 4 local scholarships.   
   We have finally completed the paperwork and received 
our Fireworks sales license and will now commence the 
scheduling and setup of the inventory.  We will be open 
from the 21st of June through the 5th of July. Our supplier 
informed us that of the 12 containers of inventory they 
ordered, they have only received 5 and the price has dou-
bled.  I guess we will see what this season will bring.   
We are getting ready to assist with the cooking at the Ak-
ron pasture degrees, on Saturday June 5th and readying for 
all the summer activities we can.  We are all hoping 
things can get back to a resemblance of normal.   
   We have plans for a Shrine gathering out here on the 
eastern plains on July 24th with a dinner and hopefully a 
great gathering of Shriners for fun and frolic.  We have 
negotiated a great room rate from our friends at the 
Ramada Inn.  Hope you can join us.          
   With the Covid 19 still around we will be practicing 
social distancing and wearing face masks etc. if re-
strictions are still in place.  We are back having our 
scheduled meetings.   
   You all have a standing invitation to come out and meet 
with us the second Monday of each month here at the 
Sonny’s Overland Trail Café at the Highway 6 inter-
change off I 76 at 6:00 A.M. That is the Ramada Inn in-
terchange exit 125 highway 6 and I-76.  Good food and 
Great Fellowship.  

VIP’S 

OUT FOR SUMMER 

http://www.eljebelshrine.org/units-clubs/ne-colorado-shrine-club/
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June 2021 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

1 

 
 

 

2 

 
 

3 
 

 

4 
Social Hour 

5 
Johnstown  

Parade 

6 
 

7 
 

8 
 

 

9 
 

 

 

 

10 

 

 

11 
 

12 
 

13 

 

14 

Flag Day 

15 
 

 

16 
 

 

17 

 

 

18 
 

 

19 
 

 

20 
Fathers Day 

21 
 

 

22 
 

23 
 

 

 

24 

 

 

 

25 
 

26 
Mexican Fiesta 

27 

 

 

28 
 

 
 

 

29 
 

30   

 

 
 

 


